
Witley C of E Infant School  
Newsletter no. 5 Autumn Term 

Friday, 3rd October 2025 
  

Learn, love and flourish together 
Our value this term is friendship 

 
“Encourage and help each other” - 1 Thessalonians 5.11 

 

Dear Parents/Carers and children 

Next Friday we have our OPAL Play afternoon and I’m pleased to inform you that our 
mentor Kurti, who has been working with us on the project, will be coming along to tell you 
all about OPAL Play at 1.15 pm.  

This will be followed by Q and A about the programme. 

Kurti would like you to bring along what we call a loose part, please drop these off behind 
the fence near Year 1 (see picture below). Earlier in the year we had some donations of small 
carpet tiles, picnic blankets, giant Jenga, old saucepans etc. for our music wall. Please note 
these are recycled items NOT new, maybe see if you have anything in your garage/shed! 
Other items you could bring along are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Siblings are welcome to come along after the presentation at about 2 pm. 

It would be helpful if we could know who will be coming along for the presentation at 1.15 
pm, so we can arrange seating. Please email the office to let us know. 

 

Dressing up box 

We’d like to create a dressing 

up/theatre box – do you have any 

scarves, hats etc that you could 

donate? 



Our Year 2 Star Writer! 

One of our school areas for focus this year is 
writing, so we thought we’d celebrate Seb’s 
recount of the Macmillan coffee morning last 
week. Seb worked really hard to create his 
piece and he knows his next step is to check 
that back to front S. Well done Seb! 

Writing helps children organise their 
thoughts, understand language, express 
emotions, and develop important motor skills. 
It serves as a tool for learning, problem-
solving, and making sense of the world 
around them.  

We may not write a lot these days, thanks to 
iPhones, tablets and laptops; and gone are the 
days of a handwritten shopping list, but being 
able to match letters to sounds and write 
messages opens a whole doorway to learning and expression. 

How you can encourage writing at a young age: 

Writing birthday or thank you cards, signs and lists, letters or messages to relatives can be 
motivating real-life reasons for writing, and can show children how useful it is to be able to 
write well. They will also learn that we use different writing styles in different situations. 
Try writing spellings (KS1) on bits of paper and hide them around the room as a game. 

It’s also important for your child to see you write, so ask them to tell you their favourite 
things for a list or ask them to tell you a story and write it for them!  

If you have any questions about writing then please contact Mrs Graham who is our 
Literacy Lead. 

 

Nits, nits, nits! 

We have those little critters back, so check out the link below and 
please tie hair back. Thank you. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/  

 

Individual photographs 

All children have the opportunity for an individual school photograph on Tuesday, 7th 
October. We will also take a photo of them with their sibling. 

Pre-schoolers and family groups are welcome at 8.30 am up at the Jubilee Hall, please enter 
via the staff car park. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


It’s Harvest Festival time at All Saints Church this 
Sunday.  

Choir Club 

Choir Club is on every Friday for Year 2 over at All 
Saints Church. If you’d like to go, then Mrs Adams 
and I are happy to walk your child over to the 
Church at 3.30 pm to be greeted by Revd Ann and 
Victoria, one of our governors. Choir finishes at 
4.30 pm. Please email the office giving us 
permission to take your child over to the church. 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs Szczepanski and all the staff 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the following children who are in our Gold Book this week! 

Year R – Barnaby and Ezwa 

Year 1 – Alfie and Marnie 

Year 2 – Dylan and Seb 

Headteacher’s Awards 

Year R –   Leo      Year 1 – Emma      Year 2 – Puffins Class (Macmillan coffee morning) 

Year 2 – Addison, Sylvie, Iris and Zoe for effort in spellings 

 

 

Cake Raffle 

Thank you to the Webb family for the wonderful strawberry cake. 
 
Congratulations to Coco in Dolphins who won. 
 
Allergies: Please note some cakes are shop bought and                                                                                                                       
some are homemade and therefore we cannot guarantee that they are nut free. 
 



Surrey Twelve15 Update below: 

Dear parents and carers 

Following the Surrey County Council Cabinet meeting on 23 September, a decision           
was made to enter a period of consultation and engagement to gain input from staff          
and schools on the proposal to close catering and equipment maintenance services, provided 
by Twelve15. 

Surrey County Council plan to start the consultation on 1 October, in line with           
necessary guidance for Cabinet decision-making processes and the consultation will          
run until 15 November 2025. 

It is important to reiterate that no final decision will be made until after the            
consultation. Once the consultation has closed all feedback will be reviewed prior to            
a final decision. 

Another update will be shared once the consultation has finished and a final decision      
has been made. 

If you have any questions or comments about this, please email 

SCCTwelve15Updates.Stakeholders@surreycc.gov.uk  

 

mailto:SCCTwelve15Updates.Stakeholders@surreycc.gov.uk


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



DAY DATE ACADEMIC YEAR 2025 -26 

Tues 07.10 Individual photos - am 

Fri  10.10 OPAL Parent/Carer Play afternoon 1.15 – 3.15 pm  

Presentation at 1.15 pm in the library 

Pre-schoolers welcome at 2 pm 

Tues  14.10 Pupil Progress Meetings KS1 after school – book through Arbor 

Weds 15.10 Pupil Progress Meetings all year groups after school – book through Arbor 

Wed 15.10 Prospective Parent 2026 tour 3 – 9.05 am    FULLY BOOKED 

and Parent tour 4 – 10.00 am 

Fri 17.10 Prospective Parent 2026 tour 5 – 9.45 am    FULLY BOOKED  

Tues 21.10 Just added – Prospective Parent 2026 tour 6 – 9.05 am 

Weds 22.10 Harvest Festival – whole school – parents welcome 2.40 pm Jubilee Hall 

Fri 24.10 Last day of term – finish at 3.15 pm 

  HALF TERM – 27 October to 31 October 

Mon 03.11.25 INSET DAY NO. 2 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Weds 05.11.25 Just added – Prospective Parent 2026 tour 7 – 9.05 am 

Fri 05.12.25 Just added – Prospective Parent 2026 tour 8 – 11.00 am 

Fri  19.12.26 Last Day of term – early finish at 1.05 pm. 

Mon 05.01.26 INSET DAY NO. 3 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Fri 09.01.26 Just added – Prospective Parent 2026 tour 9 – 9.40 am 

Th 12.02 Last day of term – finish at 3.15 pm 

Fri 13.02 INSET DAY NO. 4 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

  HALF TERM – 16 February to 20 February 

Mon 23.02 First day of term 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fri 27.03 Last day of term – early finish at 1.05 pm 

Mon 13.04 First day of term 

Fri 22.05 INSET DAY no. 5 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

  HALF TERM – 25 May to 29 May  

Wed 22.07 Last day of term  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


